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VIA EMAIL        April 3, 2025   

   
  
David Biancavilla     RE:   WETLANDS/ANDOVER  
BSC Group      DEP File #090-1428 

Via email      Haggetts Pond Road  
       INFORMATION REQUEST  
  
  

Dear Mr. Biancavilla,   
   
As you know, in accordance with the Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 131, Section 40, the 
Northeast Regional Office of the Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection, 

Wetlands Program (“MassDEP”), is reviewing this project in preparation for issuance of a 
Superseding Order of Conditions (“SOC”).   
   
Based on the review of the plans, information submitted by the applicant, and observations made 

during MassDEP’s site visit, MassDEP requests the additional information and plan revisions 
from the Applicant:   
  

a. In accordance with the Massachusetts Stormwater Handbook, Standard 6, Stormwater 

BMPs can not be located in a Zone A, unless it is essential for the operation of a public 
water supply. Please provide a revised plan and description showing the stormwater 
management design in compliance with the Stormwater Handbook. 



 

 

 
 

In accordance with the Regulations at 310 CMR 10.05(7)(f)2, additional information must be 

submitted within 70 days of MassDEP’s request.  MassDEP understands that more time may be 
necessary to gather the additional information and will consider reasonable request for additional 
time if it is requested prior to the deadline.      
 

Please note that all information submitted to MassDEP must be sent at the same time to all other 
parties to the appeal.  Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please do not hesitate 
to contact me at kyle.lally@mass.gov.  
  

Sincerely,                                             
  
 
Kyle Lally 

Environmental Analyst IV 
Wetlands Program – NERO  
 
 

 
 


